
December 16, 2024 

City of New Westminster 
Building and Zoning Department 
City of New Westminster 
511 Royal Avenue 
New Westminster, BC 
V3L 1H9 

To Whom It May Concern, 

Re: Request to Relocate North Root Cannabis to a New LocaƟon 

I respecƞully urge the City of New Westminster to recognize that the relocaƟon requests from North 
Root Cannabis and Queensborough Cannabis, although both part of the 2018/2019 rezoning process, are 
disƟnct maƩers that deserve independent consideraƟon. North Root Cannabis is seeking to relocate 
within the same Sapperton area, ensuring conƟnuity in serving the local community, whereas 
Queensborough Cannabis is pursuing a relocaƟon to an enƟrely different area. These proposals involve 
unique circumstances, locaƟons, and compliance factors that must be evaluated on their own merits. 
TreaƟng these requests as separate items for discussion and decision-making will ensure a fair and 
transparent process, enabling Council to thoroughly assess how each relocaƟon aligns with the City’s 
bylaws, strategic objecƟves, and the needs of the community. 

Sincerely, 

“Steven BaskoƩ” 

Owner and Operator 
North Root Cannabis Ltd. 
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